Wes-Kaapse Provinsiale Parlement
Western Cape Provincial Parliament
IPalamente yePhondo leNtshona Koloni

Ref number: WCPP 11/4/6

MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

STANDING COMMITTEE ON INFRASTRUCTURE
Friday, 29 September 2023 (at 09:00) Chamber

PRESENT:

Members

Democratic Alliance

Maseko, LM (Chairperson)

Murray, C

Sileku, |

GOOD

De Villiers, P

Apologies:

Mr P Marran (ANC)
Mr Simmers, Minister: Infrastructure

Persons who were in attendance

Department of Infrastructure

Ms J Gooch, Head of the Department

Dr. G Kode, Deputy Director-General: Provincial Public Works

Ms P Jenniker, Director: Construction Industry Innovation and Empowerment
Ms F Rayi, Director: Professional Development

Mr M Sobotker, Deputy Director: Capacity Building and Economic Empowerment

National Home Builders Registration Council

Ms N Chavalala, Acting Corporate Services Executive
Mr S Janser, Provincial Manager
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Opening and Welcome

The Chairperson welcomed all in attendance.

Ms Gooch provided opening remarks and proceeded to brief the Committee.

Briefing by the Department of Infrastructure

The Department briefed the Committee on the Masakh iSizwe Bursary Programme and other
training programmes offered by the Department. The Department informed the Committee of

the skills development projects and how these training programmes were developed to
coincide with the available projects.

The Committee deliberated on the presentation by the Department of Infrastructure.

Briefing by the National Home Builders Registration Council

Ms Chavalala briefed the Committee on the training and skills development and awareness
programmes of the National Home Builders Registration Council (NHBRC), as well as the
funding allocated to the skills development programmes for all provinces.

The Committee deliberated on the presentation by the NHBRC.

Closing remarks

Ms Gooch provided closing remarks on behalf of the Department and thanked the Committee
for the opportunity to speak on the Departments Bursary Programmes.

Ms Chavalala in her closing remarks thanked the Committee for the opportunity to speak on
the NHBRC’s bursary programmes. She requested that future briefing requests must specify
that information sourced for the presentation, pertains to the Western Cape only.

Ms Murray thanked the presenters for their briefings and for interacting with the Committee.

Recommendations/Actions

The Committee RECOMMENDED that the National Home Registration Council implement oral
tests as part of its certification processes.

The Committee REQUESTED that the National Home Registration Council provide it with the
locations of its training venues in the Western Cape.
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